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FSU, SMH launch Palliative Care Fellowship
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SARASOTA — The Florida State University College of Medicine and Sarasota
Memorial Health Care System are partnering to offer the area’s first Hospice and

Palliative Medicine Fellowship.

It is one of 13 approved sites in Florida where board-certified physicians can
acquire advanced training to address the many medical and pyscho-social issues

that accompany serious illness or end-of-life care.

In addition to focusing on relief from the symptoms and stress of a chronic or
progressive illness, hospice and palliative care physicians address the mental
health and social needs of the patient and family, taking into account cultural,
financial and environmental factors that impact their patients’ overall health and

ability to cope with disease, Sarasota Memorial noted in a news release.

“We are excited to train and mentor the next generation of physicians in this
vital aspect of health care,” said Joelle Vlahakis, MD, medical director of Sarasota
Memorial’s Supportive Care Services team and the new fellowship program’s
founding director. “The fellowship will help physicians develop the knowledge
base necessary to manage the myriad issues and complications that can impact

patients at any age and stage in a serious or prolonged illness.”

During the yearlong program, two physician fellows will complete rotations in
inpatient palliative care, community hospice care and cancer care, training with
Vlahakis, a board-certified internal medicine and palliative care physician, as well
as other medical directors and faculty from Sarasota Memorial and FSU’s
Internal Medicine residency program. The physician fellows also will learn from
medical directors in community-based centers providing home hospice, geriatric,

pediatric palliative and outpatient oncology care.



Graduating medical students in the United States are required to complete
residency training in a chosen specialty before entering into the independent
practice of medicine. Many physicians choose to continue their graduate medical
education with a fellowship upon the completion of residency training.

Fellowships provide additional and intensive subspecialty training.

The new fellowship program received initial accreditation through the
Accreditation Council for Graduate Medical Education in September, with the

first two fellows slated to begin training in July 2020.

“The newly accredited fellowship program in hospice and palliative medicine
will complement current graduate medical education and enhance overall
medical practice at Sarasota Memorial Hospital and in the Sarasota medical
community,” said Joan Meek, M.D., associate dean for graduate medical

education at the FSU College of Medicine.



